
October 21, 2021 

3rd Day of The October Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District, Chet Owen 

and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance as they joined us for the opening 

prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from October 12, 2021 meeting with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The Commission discussed the portion of SB 53 that concerns the Sheriff’s salary.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented her response to McBride and Lock concerning the audit for cares 

funds. This report fulfills all obligations of the County concerning the dispersal of Cares Act Funds.  

 

Melissa also presented the sales tax reports for September. All revenues continue to be good.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman met with the Commission to discuss staff, vehicles, equipment and their recent trip 

to DC.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the health insurance plans for 2022. CBIZ was able to get a smaller 

increase and Melissa requested the County be able to keep their current plan. West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White made the motion to keep the current plan with BC & BS with East District Commissioner, Chet 

Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The Commission discussed vaccine mandates for the County. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the 

following motion: Per the DeKalb County Commission there will be no vaccine mandate for employees of 

DeKalb County. DeKalb County has less than 50 employees and does not fall under any current national 

mandates effecting employees of 100 or more. DeKalb County will not comply with any mandate should that 

number be lowered in the future. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor, 

Carroll-aye, White-aye and Owen-aye. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the 

motion to adjourn until October 26, 2021. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second. 

All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


